
Sent: 29 May 2024 21:19 
To: planningcomments  
Subject: Application 5/2022/0599 objection 
 
 
To whom it may concern 
 
I wish to object to  planning application 5/2022/0599 
 
The access to the housing development is the only parking available to drop off and 
collect children from the school. 
 
The revised plans show the complete removal of the grass verge against the fence 
of 106 High Street. This is an important wildlife corridor that links habitats together, 
e.g. for hedgehogs and other insects/animals to move. 
 
Tarmac want parallel parking of cars on one carriageway of the new access road 
(the side against the fence). This will reduce the entire length of the new road to one 
lane only and will make getting in and out of the development and football club very 
difficult. 
 
How will vehicle turn around to exit into the High Street?  They cannot reverse out. 
 
It is also not possible to get into the football club following the route shown on the 
new map 
 
More car parking spaces will be lost on parish council land to allow vehicles into the 
gate. 
 
The new pavements are all designed and intended to be constantly driven over. This 
is unsafe for the children If cars are parked on the road along the fence side, this 
may result in children crossing between cars. 
 
 
Jonathan Fulwell 
106 Roestock Lane 
Colney Heath 
St Albans 
AL4 0QN 
 
 


